
Monday 8th January - Friday 12th January 2024

Week 1
Lordswood School for Girls
https://lsg.kevibham.org/
0121 429 2838

Upcoming dates
Date Event

Monday 8th January 2024 Training day 4
Tuesday 9th January 2024 All students return to school - normal time

Careers advisor in school
KS4 School council meeting
Y11 PE Rock Climbing (3:15-6:15 pm)

Thursday 11th January 2024 GCSE Exam results day for November series
of exams

Friday 12th January 2024 LSG Sixth form application deadline
(external)

Holidays
I just want to wish you all a lovely holiday and best wishes for the new year. We look

forward to seeing everyone safe and well at 8:30am on Tuesday 9th January 2023.

Support over the holidays

The school is completely closed for the duration of the holidays.
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If you have a safeguarding concern over the holiday please contact CASS on 0121 675
4806 or via their website at:
https://www.birminghamchildrenstrust.co.uk/info/1/about_the_trust/310/worried_about_a_
child

If you are concerned about a child's mental health over the holiday period, there are a
range of resources on the Forward thinking Birmingham website which can be accessed via
the following link:

https://forwardthinkingbirmingham.nhs.uk/

Students can also access support via Kooth, details of which can be found on their website:

https://www.kooth.com/

If you require support in an emergency please call 999

Uniform
Many thanks to all the parents who support the school daily by ensuring that their children
come to school on time each day and in the correct uniform. Sadly the last few weeks we
have seen an increase in the number of students wearing skirts and shoes that do not
meet the school uniform policy, socks that are not the correct colour, jewelry that isn’t
permitted and make-up.

After the holidays we will be having a focus on uniform standards, please can you ensure
that any uniform issues are rectified over the holidays.

If you are unsure of what is/isn’t permitted, please check the uniform guide that can be
found on the school website:

https://lsg.kevibham.org/about-us/uniform-guide/

As always if you have any old uniform that no longer fits (including shirts, skirts, trousers,
blazers, KEVI LSG branded PE kit, football boots), we would be very grateful if you would
donate it to school. We use any donated items to loan to students who might have
forgotten uniform or have a shortage of uniform items due to unforeseen financial
circumstances.

School library
If you have any books at home, from the school library, that are overdue (even if they are
very overdue) - please can you return them. There WILL NOT be any fines attached to
these books, we would just like them to be returned so that other students may have the
pleasure of reading them. Please do not worry about bringing them back; we will just be
happy to see them again.
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We are also very grateful to receive any donations of any ‘secondary school’ suitable books
in good condition that you no longer read at home. If you have any books that you would
like to donate please drop them off at reception or give them to your child to deliver to the
library.

Year 11 Parent Survey - Your views required! - REMINDER
We would like to gather the views of Year 11 parents and carers on a range of school
related areas to help us ensure we are providing the best provision for our students.
We would appreciate you taking the time to fill in a short survey at your earliest
convenience.
Please click here to complete the survey.
Thank you to all those parents who have already provided feedback.
Please note that this survey will be open to accept responses until Wednesday 27th
December 2023
Many thanks
Mrs Finucane
AHT:Personal Development

Creative careers
In the new year the art and design department would like to offer our students the chance
to learn about creative careers from a range of practitioners via classroom activities,
lunchtime visits and videos. If you, or someone you know, works as a creative professional
and would be happy to tell us more about your job role and journey towards your career
please contact Miss Tooley k.tooley@lsg.kevibham.org

Year 10 - Year 13 Careers Bulletin
Students in Year 10 - Year 13 will be emailed the new Careers Bulletin to help students with
their next steps. Please click on the link below to view:
Y10 - Y13 Careers Bulletin 22.12.23
Many thanks,
The Careers D epartment
careers@lordswoodtrust.co.uk

Parental controls on new devices
Sorting out disagreements online/via social media takes more of our pastoral teams time

than any other issue in school. Many of these issues could be prevented if parental

controls were activated on devices. If you do not know how to do this, please see the

poster below for more information:
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